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Hadith of the Week  
 

 

The Prophet Muhammad صلى الله عليه وسلم said:  
 

“There is nothing weightier on the scales on the Day of 
Judgement than good manners.” 

(Source: Tirmidhi)  

Pupils should be taught that:  
▪ Having good manners are like having a powerful battery 

inside you, when you are positive and show kindness, 

other people around you become happy and motivated 
to do good things.  

▪ We need positive people to encourage others.  
▪ Good manners make it easier for us to interact everyday 

otherwise we would feel anxious about meeting each 

other.  
▪ Having a smile on our faces and welcoming each other 

with respect and good speech helps us achieve so much 
in our lives and build a good community around us. 

▪ Good manners are like special glue that bond people 

together in positive friendships.  
 

 
 

Extreme Heat Warning 
The Met Office has issued a red extreme heat warning for 
areas of England on Monday 18 July and Tuesday 19 July, 
including London. The red warning indicates an exceptional 

hot spell of weather leading to widespread impacts on people 
and infrastructure. 

The Department of Education is not advising schools or other 
settings to close but are advising schools to make adequate. 
Our school will remain open on Monday and Tuesday. We will 

putting the following in place: 
▪ All parts of the school building will be have air 

conditioning throughout the day. 

▪ All pupils can wear non-school uniform encouraging 
encouraging children and young people to wear loose, 

light coloured clothing and sunhats with wide brims. 
▪ pupils will go straight to class when gates open in morning 

from 8:05am. 

▪ pupils will remain in class during all playtimes including 
lunch play. Pupils will not use the playground and will 
remain indoors.    

▪ Pupils will be kept hydrated through the day with cold 
water available in all classes.  

▪ After school pick up time will be reduced to 2:30pm - 
2:45pm 

▪ 2:30pm - Reception and Year 1 

▪ 2:35pm - Year 2 and Year 3 
▪ 2:40pm - Year 4 and 5 
▪ 2:45pm - Year 6 

▪ All pupils will receive an ice pop before leaving their class 
for after school pick up.  

▪ There will be no after school clubs. 
▪ All vigorous physical activity will be avoided.   
   

  

Message from Principal (Mr. Mirza) 
 

Assalamu alaikum (peace be with you). 
I hope you have all had a good week.  

Thank you to parents who took part in the Year 6 graduation 
ceremony this week. It was very emotional to see our Year 6 

pupils in their graduation gowns and hats. It was also lovely 
to see our Reception pupils in their graduation hats on 
Wednesday. 

I know that many of you will be concerned about the extreme 
heat that had been forecasted for Monday and Tuesday.  

Unlike most schools, we are blessed to have air conditioning 
in every room in the building. Alhamdulillah. We have set out 
below all the measures we will put in place to ensure all 

children are safe. It is essential that you pick up your child on 
time and are not delayed.  
I am looking forward to seeing many of you at the end of 

school productions. If you are unable to attend in person, 
then please log in to our LIVE stream online.  
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End of Year School Productions 
Our end of year school productions will be taking place next 
week. The theme will be ‘Journey to Hajj’. Unfortunately, we 

are only able to accommodate 10 parents per class as our 
main hall has limited space. Bookings are now closed. Please 

DO NOT arrive to school unless you have received a 
confirmation email. You will be refused entry if you are not 
on the list. All productions will be streamed LIVE online: 

▪ Monday (Year 4 and 5) – 8:45am – 10:00am 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/87463799213?pwd=Z2VZSV
VBZ2Z1OEJQUHArRHkvbzV1Zz09 

Zoom Meeting ID: 874 6379 9213    Passcode: 12345 
▪ Tuesday (Year 2 and 3) – 8:45am – 10:00am 

https://us02web.zoom.us/j/84193021698?pwd=UnFEbn
h5aysxZWdXejhOU3VmV0p1Zz09 
Zoom Meeting ID: 841 9302 1698    Passcode: 12345 

▪ Wednesday (Reception and Year 1) – 8:45am – 10:00am 
https://us02web.zoom.us/j/82096931047?pwd=bVptNT

B2SWRLUmFyT1VpRnpoQ3dnUT09 
Zoom Meeting ID: 820 9693 1047    Passcode: 12345 

  

Trips this Week 
 

 

Wednesday 20th July – Year 4 (all classes) – Kidzania 
 

 

Early School Closure 
School will be closing at the early on Thursday 21st July 2022.  
▪ 12:45pm - Reception and Year 1 

▪ 12:50pm - Year 2 and 3 
▪ 12:55pm - Year 4 and 5 

▪ 1:00pm - Year 6 
Please ensure that you pick up your child on time as all staff 
will be taking part in an end of year event once all pupils are 

picked up.   
 

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC9zX-O6N_hPiJxs9i1JPWQg
https://twitter.com/olive_hackney


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Pupil Attendance 
This week’s attendance was 91%, which is extremely poor and 
disappointing. Unfortunately, a number of parents have 

breached the home school agreement which states that 
parents will “organise family holidays outside of term time 

so that no learning in school is missed.” 
 CLICK HERE to read the full agreement. Unfortunately, 
almost all of these parents will now receive a significant fine 

and risk losing their child’s place at the school. We have many 
other children on the waiting list in every year group. 
 

 

 

Year Group  % Present   Day  % Present  

 Reception  91%  Wednesday  91% 

Year 1  87%  Thursday  90% 

Year 2  94%  Friday  90% 

Year 3  94%  Overall  91% 

Year 4  90%    

Year 5  92%    

Year 6  88%    

Overall  91%    

 
Reading Book To be Returned 
If you have any reading books at home which belong to the 

school including Oxford Reading Tree books and Read Write 
Inc books, please return them back responsibly. You can 

either send them back with your child or hand them over to 
the class teacher. 
 

Reception Tapestry Journals 

Reception Tapestry journals are now ready for Reception 
parents to download. Please can you download it as soon as 

possible as the link will expire soon.  
CLICK HERE for some guidance on how to download tapestry 
journals.  
 

Year 6 Graduation – Thank you 
The Year 6 Graduation was a huge success, and we would like 

to thank all the parents that joined us (in person and online) 
for making it such a wonderful and memorable event. We are 
extremely proud of our children. We wish them every success 

in the future. 
 

Year 6 Reports 

The Year 6 reports will be shared with parents on Tuesday 
19th July which will include the SATS results. We apologies for 
the slight delay. If you have any questions about your child’s 

report, please discuss these with your child’s teacher. 
  

  
 
 

 

 
 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

Message from the office 
▪ Free school uniform - vouchers will be given out week 

beginning 15th August via email. 

▪ Laptop returns - A number of parents have still not 
returned the laptops that were loaned during the covid 

lockdown. We have had one parent return a laptop so far 
– thank you. There are still around 20 not yet returned. 
These laptops remain school property and must be 

returned immediately. Laptops should be returned to the 
school office. 

▪ Breakfast Club - CLICK HERE for the breakfast club 

registration form for next year or collect a letter from the 
office. Places will be allocated on a first come first serve 

basis. Please register your interest. 
▪ Lunch Payments - we are now accepting payments for 

next year’s school lunches (Autumn term). CLICK HERE for 

the letter or collect a letter from the office. The deadline 
for making payments is: 19th August 2022. 

▪ Trip Payments - As you are aware, the costs for the trips 

were subsidised heavily this year by the school. Despite 
this, many parents have not yet paid for the trips that 

their child/ren have been to. Please make payment ASAP.  
 

Star Light Magazine 

We are pleased to share the latest issue of Starlight, our 
magazine for colleagues, parents, governors and friends of 
the Star community. Starlight shares news of some of the key 

achievements, innovative initiatives and local activities from 
across the Star community.  
In the summer 2022 issue, you can read about Star’s leading 

lights who have recently been awarded OBEs, a four-page 
feature on our schools’ inspiring celebrations of Her Majesty 

The Queen’s Platinum Jubilee, as well as a roundup of last 
week’s fantastic Star Awards. This issue also includes articles 
about World Book Day, the Star Innovators Challenge and the 

exciting developments regarding Star’s involvement with the 
flagship National Institute of Teaching. 

 

 

 

CLICK HERE to read the latest issue. 
 
Moving Up Days 

We will be holding Moving Up Days on 
▪ Tuesday (new Year 1, 2, 4 and 5) 

▪ Wednesday (new Year 3 and 6) 
Pupils will get an opportunity to meet their new teachers. 
Please see page 3 of this bulletin for a list of class teacher 

allocations for 2022-23.  
Please note that for any pupils with Education, Healthcare 

Plans (EHCP), we will be organising individual transition 
meetings for Weds 31st August 2022. We will send you 
invitation letters over the summer holidays.   
 

Class Eid Parties 
We will be holding class Eid parties on Thursday 21st July 

2022. Pupils are welcome to wear their Eid clothes. Please do 
not send in any food in to school (unless your child has 
allergies) as we will be providing all of the party food. 
 

 
 

 
 
 

 

https://www.olivehackney.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/01/Home-School-Agreement.pdf
https://eyfs.info/forums/topic/46905-how-relatives-can-download-journals-and-media/?tab=comments#comment-436247
https://www.olivehackney.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/Breakfast-Club-Registration-form-Olive-Hackney-2022-23.docx
https://www.olivehackney.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/07/Lunch-Letters-Autumn-12-full-term-2022-23.docx
https://staracademies.org/news/publications/?utm_source=newsletter&utm_medium=text&utm_campaign=StarLight%20Olive%20Hackney


 

 

Class Teacher Allocation 2022-23  

 

New Classes Old Classes Class Teacher 

R
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Ibn Zubayr  
 

N/A 
 

Ayla Pektekin 

Bint Muhammad  
 

N/A 
 

Rinu Begum 

Ibn Umar 
 

N/A 
 

Fatima Mamodo 

Y
ea

r 
1

 
Ibn Thaabit  

 
Ibn Zubayr 

 

Momina Begum  
& Aisha Choksy 

Ibn Salamah  Ibn Umar Sabeha Badat 

Bint Qays  

 

Bint Muhammad 
 

Farzana Patel 

Y
ea

r 
2

 

Bint Abee Bakr  Bint Qays 

 

Deniz Yesilyurt 
 

 

Ibn Abbas  
 

Ibn Thaabit Najiya Hoque 

 

Ibn Zayd  

 

Ibn Salamah 
 

Neringa Gerybaite-

Aggoun 

Ye
ar

 3
 

 

Ibn Malik  
 

 

Bint Abee Bakr 
 

Hawa Mulla 

Ibn Ali  

 

Ibn Zayd 
 

Shazeda Begum & 

Manzurul Mannan 

 

Ibn Sa’d  
 

 

Ibn Abbas  
 

Faahima Akhtar 

Ye
ar

 4
 

 

 

Barakah 
 

 
Ibn Ali 

 

Farzana Ferdousi & 
Reshmi Latif 

 

 
Ibn Jabal  

 

 
Ibn Malik  

 
Moshin Patel 

 

 

Al Farsi  
 

 
Ibn Sa’d  

 
Thania Miah 

Ye
ar

 5
 

Ibn Al ‘Awwam 
 

Al Farsi  
 

Kim Barrett 

Ibn Amr  
 

Ibn Jabal  

 

Fatheha Hoque 

Ibn Masood  
 

Barakah 

 

Fran Phillips & 
Umhera Jadoon 

Ye
ar

 6
 

 
Ibn Haarithah  

 

Ibn Masood 
 

Hasina Dawood (New) 

 

 
Ibn Abee Talib 

 

Ibn Amr 
Rahima Wahid 

Rahman 

Ibn Umayr  

 

Ibn Al ‘Awwaam 
 

Mahfuzur Chowdhury 

 

 

 



                        

       

 

 

  

 

    

  

  

 

  

Year 2 -  

Safiyyah Hussain 

Year 4 -  

Asma Potts 

Reception -  

Naeema 

Prizes will be awarded 

during celebration 

assembly. 


